Labour Party conference Composite 10,  27 September 2006
“Conference notes the outcome of the DCLG July 31st deadline for applications from local authorities in England for stock transfer or ALMOs and the statement that “This bidding round will be the last within the decent homes programme”. This leaves many councils unable to meet the government’s ‘Decent Homes’ standard, others facing concerted opposition to transfer, PFI or ALMOs and denies tenants the choice to keep the council as their landlord and get improvements to their homes and estates. 

Conference reminds government of the clear 2005 manifesto commitment "By 2010 we will ensure that all social tenants benefit from a decent, warm home with modern facilities." 
A Labour government cannot leave council tenants who have rejected privatisation without improvements.

Conference believes that decent, affordable, secure and accountable council housing can make an important contribution to tackling growing housing need and that there is strong support amongst council tenants, elected councillors, trade unions and MPs for direct investment to improve existing council homes and estates as well as enabling local authorities to build new council homes. 

Conference re-affirms the decisions of the 2004 and 2005 party conferences and our commitment to a ‘Level playing field’. This should include ring-fencing all the income from tenants rents, capital receipts as well as equal treatment on debt write off and gap funding available to councils who transfer their homes to give tenants real choice and provide a long term future for council housing. 

Conference again calls on government to provide the ‘fourth option’ of direct investment to council housing as a matter of urgency.”
passed by 2:1 on a card vote
